Išsue No. 16/150176.

GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY SSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

YOUTH CLUB.

On Wednesday the 7th. of January 1976, Leaflers Olive and Ken Sweetman held a Disco for the members, to celebrate the Awards for 1975, to four of their number. Cups were presented to Graham Davies, Mair Hayes, Donna Layfeild and Martin Robinson for outstanding services to Club and Community last year. Clwyd County Councillor Liz Baker made the presentations on behalf of the Club's Management Committee and Delyn Councillor Gwilym Roberts congratulated the four members on their overall schievements. Their contributions to the work of Gwernymynydd Krezy Sports, Gwernaffield Donkey Derby, Mold Carnival, Gwernymynydd Show and the Bonfire Colebrations have assisted local fund releang. Their house to house collections have helped the NSPCC, RSFCA The Lifeboat Institution and the Royal British Legion, All four are also involved in the current work projects of the Village Centre and an amenity area in New Street, Mold. Clwyd's Senior Youth and Community Officer has sent a letter of congratulation to the Club and the four award winners.

Bargain Bazaar. We would like to remind everyone that the bazaar takes place on Saturday January 31st. at 'Greenacre', Glyndwr Road, Gwernymynydd, starting at 2 pm. The proceeds are for Youth Club funds. Refreshments will be on sale as well as many bargains. If you can contribute any of the following articles please let Olive Sweetmen know (MOLD 3681), and she will collect where necessary. JUMBER; WHITE ELEPHENTS; TOYS (old & new); CAKES; GROCERIES; anything at all! Hope to see you there.

I would like to add my congratulations to the four award winners on behalf of the association, I am sure they are well deserved. The Youth Club Quiz team is due to take part in the County Final of the Mold Area Youth Council Competition on the 28th. January. All the very best of LUCK to you.

COLMUNITY ASSOCIATION.

On Tuesday 27th. January at 7-30 pm at the Gwernymynydd C.P. School Mr. P. Randall, the Clayd Countryside Officer will be coming to give a talk about Conservation and Country Parks, and we have told him of our special interest in the Loggerheads area. Everyone is most welcome to this talk, we are extending our invitation to the people of Llanferres. If you are interested in this aspect of our environment

please come along, tea and biscuits will be sorved.

Keep the 24th. February in mind, the Grassroots Theatre Co. are putting on a show called 'Golden Pathway Annual' at the Junior School. I do not know what it is about, but I understand it is unsuitable for young children. It should be good, as this Company are building quite good reputation for themselves.

The question of the Association putting forward enyones views on

proposed boundary changes has not arisen and there was not enough response to organise the 'hoped-for' Panto trip.

Our Vice-Chairman, Mr. Charles Bamford, has been attending the various meeting on the Structure of Clwyd. The three meetings so far have been on Transport; Rural Communities and Agriculture; and a meeting of the Clwyd Health Juthority to discuss proposals within the Clwyd STructure Plan. Mr. Bamford has written his report on these meetings and it is available to anyone who wishes to read it. Fleese contact Mr. Bamford (MOLD 55144) or myself (MOLD 4480) for this report.

PLAYGROUP.

(This letter is late due to the duplicator acting up! I am sorry folks)

cont.....

VILLAGE CENTRE.

It was wrongly reported in last months issue that five donations of varying amounts had been given to the building fund. Donations to date total £533-52p and have been given by the Mold Rural Community Council, the Gwernymynydd Community Association, the Gwernymynydd Youth Club and a family of the village. The Social Evening which took place on 22nd. December also added to the 'kitty' £13-52p which is included in the above total. The Social Evening was very successful and enjoyed by all those attending. Thanks must go to Olive Sweetman, general 'Boss' and Compere, and to Mrs. M.F. Corlett who organised the Games, and to Mrs. Glynne Jones, the pianist. Thanks also to the performers - the Roberts Sisters, Mr. Alyn Jones, Headmaster, Laurence Stanley, Margaret and Gregory Eaton and the Choir of St. Mary's Parish Church, Mold with their choirmaster Mr. Geoffrey Knowles. The evening was so successful that it is hoped to hold another similar get-together in the near future.

There is going to be another 'Day of Work' on the building tomorrow, so if anyone can spare an hour or so please come along. The main job will be painting, so bring your old clothes and paint brushes. (For emulsion paint). The Chester Chronicle photographer is going to be there in the morning to take some pictures for an article which is to be published soon. As well as painters we could do with a glazier and a couple of trench diggers, and most important of all a 'Cuppa maker'.

DATES TO REMEMBER.

Jan.	27th. 31st.	Talk on Conservation and Country Parks. Youth Club's Bargain Bazaar.
	20th.	Playgroup Annual General Meeting.
Feb.	11th.	Meeting of the Gwernymynydd Show Committee.
	17th.	Quality of Life entertainment.
	10th.	Knozy Sponta (Drawiniana,
Apr.		Krazy Sports. (Provisional date)
		Barn Dance. No details available yet.
Apr.		AGM of the Community Association.
Jul.	17th.	Gwernymynydd Show. (Provisional date)